

Junior Subcommittee Committee Meeting

Date: Wednesday 27th April, 2016

Time: 6.45pm

Venue: Phone Conference

In Attendance: Julie Newsome (JN), John Armstrong (JA), Rob Salafia (RS), Anne Polsoni (AP). Visitor: John Geirke

Apologies: None

Item	Description	Action Required									
1 1.1	<p>Previous Minutes – 29th March 2016</p> <p>Moved: AP, seconded: JA – Approved.</p> <p>Apologies :- Nil</p>										
2	<p>Bank Statements:</p> <p>Junior Development - \$106,304.00</p> <p>Working account - \$888.58.</p> <p>Moved: JA, seconded: LH.</p> <p>Is there any news on the possibility of consolidating junior bank accounts?</p>	MQ Accounts									
3	<p>Grading:</p> <p>Leave Nicholas Otto where he is until end of Sunshine State Series.</p>										
4	<p>2016 SEQ Junior MX Series:</p> <p>The following clubs chosen to host a round of the 2016 SEQ Junior MX Series:</p> <p>Round 1. Tivoli</p> <p>Round 2 Toowoomba</p> <p>Round 3 Chinchilla</p> <p>Round 4 Kilcoy.</p> <p>Can MQ office please advise successful and unsuccessful (Roma) clubs.</p> <p>Rachelle (MQ Office) can you please email Anne P with the info for the ambulance service that is being used for the sunny states.</p> <p>Can the Junior subcommittee borrow the radios for the SEQ rounds from the MX trailer? JN to follow-up.</p> <p>Transponders for the SEQ Junior MX Series:</p> <p>Can the subcommittee offer the riders with a purchase price over the series (4 rounds), or are they required to purchase up front.</p> <p>Is the rental price \$28 per round, if not what would it be?</p> <p>Can MQ office advise how many hire ones are available for the SEQ series?</p> <p>Supp Regs for Series are currently being drafted.</p>	<p>Rachelle (MQ)</p> <p>MX subcommittee</p> <p>MQ office</p>									
6	<p>The Junior Development Fund:</p> <table border="1" style="width: 100%; border-collapse: collapse;"> <thead> <tr> <th style="text-align: center;">Applicant</th> <th style="text-align: center;">Project</th> <th style="text-align: center;">Amount requested</th> </tr> </thead> <tbody> <tr> <td style="text-align: center;">Enduro</td> <td>To conduct a junior coaching / development clinic in North Queensland</td> <td style="text-align: center;">\$2,000</td> </tr> <tr> <td style="text-align: center;">Junior</td> <td>To conduct 2 coaching schools (one in NQ and one in SEQ) specifically for riders going to the 2016 Aust Junior MX Champs)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">\$2,000</td> </tr> </tbody> </table> <p>Given there were only two applications this year, the subcommittee request that the 'total' available funds to be split between these two applications.</p>	Applicant	Project	Amount requested	Enduro	To conduct a junior coaching / development clinic in North Queensland	\$2,000	Junior	To conduct 2 coaching schools (one in NQ and one in SEQ) specifically for riders going to the 2016 Aust Junior MX Champs)	\$2,000	MQ Office
Applicant	Project	Amount requested									
Enduro	To conduct a junior coaching / development clinic in North Queensland	\$2,000									
Junior	To conduct 2 coaching schools (one in NQ and one in SEQ) specifically for riders going to the 2016 Aust Junior MX Champs)	\$2,000									
7.	<p>General Business:</p> <p>7.1 Rob Salafia and John Armstrong would like to be involved with the planning and running of the Australian Junior MX coaching schools. The Junior subcommittee would like to choose the Qld team early this year and are putting a list together asap. Between 12–15 juniors are required for the team.</p> <p>7.2 Send an email in from the Junior MX committee to Council with regards to rule changes, as we are not in agreeance with the under 12 years being non-competitive. JN to send email.</p>	JN									
8.	<p>Next Meeting – TBA. Meeting Closed: 7.45pm.</p>										